
 

CITY COUNCIL MEMORANDUM 

 

FROM: The Office of the City Manager DATE: October 14, 2019 

SUBJECT:      Approve Resolution No. 2019-045, expressing support of the Texas 
Department of Transportation (TxDOT's) accelerated expansion of 
State Highway 170. 

PRESENTER: Mike Curtis, Managing Director 

 
SUMMARY:  
Consider the attached resolution supporting TxDOT’s accelerated expansion of State 
Highway 170. 
 
GENERAL DESCRIPTION:  
The opening of SH 170 in 1992 provided the transportation infrastructure to support 
massive industrial, residential and real estate expansion throughout northeast Tarrant 
and south Denton Counties. It is now necessary to expand this roadway. The Texas 
Department of Transportation (TxDOT) is currently going through the public hearing 
process on the Expansion of State Highway 170.  TxDOT is requesting support of this 
project through a letter and resolution. The public hearings are set for November 2019 
therefore TxDOT is requesting these documents by October 21, 2019.  

Attached is a letter from the Mayor and Resolution No. 2019-045, indicating the city’s 
support of this important project.  

RECOMMENDATION:  
Approve Resolution No. 2019-045. 

 


